
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

DATE: February 3, 2017 

TO: Mayor, City Council Members 

CC: Lon Pluckhahn, City Manager  

FROM: Ryan Miller, Public Services Director 

RE: Council Agenda Items- Work Session  

 
Exhibit(s):  
 

 

B.1 Discussion regarding lease and pole attachment agreement with Verizon Wireless. 
 

Public Service has continued to work with Verizon Wireless on a communications project that involves 

the co-location of cellular antennas on city owned street lights.   

In the last two years, Verizon has co-located cellular equipment on city owned light poles in an effort to 

facilitate a controlled build-out of small cell infrastructure.   

Currently, most cellular companies utilize macro towers (large towers) to propagate cellular signals.   As 

cellular use increases, the towers become saturated and cellular bandwidth is compromised along with 

signal coverage.   

Cellular companies have identified new technologies that will allow for the integration of wireless nodes 

that will relieve current cellular infrastructure.  

Formulating a partnership with the cellular companies in this stage of the project will allow for both the 

City and the cellular companies to utilize and share resources that will provide significant long term 

benefits. 

Verizon has provided documents for the proposed locations of the infrastructure.   
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B.2 Discussion regarding Eco Industrial Park 

 

For the February 3, 2017 City Council work session, information will be presented to the City Council 

regarding the proposed finance strategies for the Eco Industrial Park and related equipment.   

 

The Public Services Department has been facilitating plans for improvements that include the 

construction of new facilities that will allow for vehicle maintenance and equipment storage.  The 

proposed infrastructure is designed around energy models that will allow for the improvements to be 

completed at a long term cost savings to the city.  As proposed, the project facilitates the transition of 

equipment and vehicles to an alternative fuel platform that will allow for long term energy savings.   
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